


Devon Intermediate School Newsletter 

Kia ora Whanau 

 

I hope everyone has had a lovely Kings Birthday weekend. I believe the 

break was quite timely as we have COVID and the Flu affecting both 

staff and students alike. A reminder that if your child is unwell, please 
keep them at home to try and stop the bugs from spreading. Please 

ring the school office and leave a message on the attendance line if 
your child is going to be absent. 

 

We have students who seem to have forgotten our uniform rules. 

Please, no makeup, socks and sandals or random sweatshirts and we 

ask that students with pierced ears only have one small stud in each 

ear. 
 

Coming up we have a mufti day on Wednesday 14th June. This will be a 
gold coin event with the funds raised going towards the fundraising for 

our AIMs games teams. 

 
Thursday 15th June sees our inter school winter sports event again Te 

Paepae o Aotea. The games will be held at Devon and we look 

forward to seeing you come and support our sports teams. The draw 

will come out closer to the time. 

 
There will be a disco held on Thursday 22nd June at school from 6-8pm. 

Students who have been stood down, suspended, or caught vaping at 

school will not be able to attend this event. 

 

A reminder that we have Pathway and Planning meetings coming up 
on the last two days of this term and there will be no normal classes.  

These interviews can now be booked via the Skool Loop app, 

alternatively phone the school office and either Zara or Marissa can 

book these in for you from Monday. 

 

Nga mihi 

 

 

Jenny Gellen 

Principal 

07 June 2023 

 

DATES TO NOTE   
 
 
 

Wednesday 14th June 

Mufti day for AIMS 

games 

 

 
 

Thursday 15th June 

Devon vs Te Paepae o 

Aotea Sports  

Exchange 

 

 

 
Thursday 22nd June 

Parent Link Disco 

 

 

 
Wednesday 28th June 

Mana Reward 

Day 

 

 
Thursday 29th June 

Planning and Pathway 

Interviews 

 

 

 
Friday 30th June 

Planning and Pathway 

interviews. 

 

 

 
Friday 30th June 

Last day of Term 2 

 

 

 
Monday 17th July 

First day of Term 3 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

PARENT LINK DISCO- 

 
We are holding a disco at school on the 

22nd of June from 6pm-8pm.  
 
Tickets can be purchased from the office 

for a gold coin.  
 

Glow sticks, glow products, lollies, choco-
lates, drinks and pizzas will be available for 
purchase on the night. This is strictly cash 

only.  

Sports Exchange 

Devon Intermediate vs Te Paepae o Aotea 

(Hawera) 

 

We are hosting the second sports exchange at 

Devon on Thursday 15 June.  

 

All are welcome to come along and support the 

teams. 

 

There will be a $2 sausage sizzle on the day, as 

well as drinks and ice blocks for sale.   
 

Sports Exchange Programme- 

 
10am- 

Powhiri in the school hall 

 

10.45am- 

Boys Basketball– Basketball courts 

Netball– Year 8a and 8b– Netball courts 

Table Tennis– Te Ara Hou 

Chess– Room 15 

Indoor Bowls– Performing Arts Room 

Football (mixed)- Football field 

 

10.55am- 

Hockey Mixed– NP Turf 

 

11.35am- 

Netball– Year 7a and 7b– Netball courts 

 

11.40am-  

Hockey Mixed– NP Turf 

 

12pm– Football Boys– Football field 

 

12.10pm– 
Girls Basketball– Basketball court 

 

1.20pm- 

Meet in the school hall for results 

 

1.45pm- 

Hawera Depart 

Kapa Haka in the community-  
 

Our lovely school Kapa Haka group recently per-
formed at the Rhapsody Rest Home for the grand 

opening of their new dining hall.  
 

They got to spend some time with the residents of the 
rest home after their performance and helped bring 
smiles to everyone's faces.  




